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Thank you to Chairperson Miller and the members of the Committee on Civil 

Service and Labor for holding this hearing today on Resolution 189, introduced by 

Councilmember Dromm and Chairperson Miller, which calls on the State 

Legislature to pass and the Governor to sign A.9036/S.6516, a bill introduced by 

Senator Andrea Stewart-Cousins and Assembly Member Karim Camara, which 

authorizes cities to establish and enforce local minimum wages.  

 

While the State Legislature’s recent effort to increase the state minimum wage was 

an important victory, I believe we must go further to assist working families in 

New York City.  

 

When it comes to the minimum wage, one size does not fit all. New York City 

residents face some of the highest costs of living in the nation—80 percent higher 

than in Buffalo, 70 percent higher than in Rochester, and 60 percent higher than in 

Albany. 

 

As my recent report on the state of New York City’s affordability housing crisis 

found, from 2000 to 2012: 

 

 Median apartment rents in New York City rose by 75 percent, compared to 

44 percent in the rest of the U.S. Over the same period, real incomes of New 

Yorkers declined as the nation struggled to emerge from two recessions. 

 

 Housing affordability—as defined by rent-to-income ratios—decreased for 

renters in every income group during this period, with the harshest 

consequences for poor and low-income New Yorkers earning less than 

$40,000 a year, including thousands of workers who earn the minimum 

wage. 

 

While rising rents have been a major factor squeezing New York’s families, the 

cost of many basic services and products has risen sharply.  

 

The cost of a 30-day Metrocard is up 77 percent since 2000, more than twice the 

rate of inflation.  

 

The cost of a gallon of gasoline has more than doubled. 

 

And water rates have risen more than 175 percent. 

 



These costs have risen even as wages for working New Yorkers have stagnated. As 

my office found, since the onset of the Great Recession in 2008, wage growth has 

been less than 2 percent every year. As a result, we have a long way to go to make 

a dent in the struggles faced by so many New Yorkers. 

 

In January, I testified in Albany on the State budget and called on the Legislature 

to empower cities to establish local minimum wage levels that they deem 

appropriate.  

 

Many other cities across the country already have followed this path, helping 

millions of working families in the process.  San Francisco’s minimum wage is 

already $10.74, San Jose’s is $10.15, Santa Fe’s is $10.51, and Washington D.C.’s 

is set to rise to $11.50 by 2016.  

 

At a time of record homelessness in the five boroughs—when over 22,000 children 

call our shelters home—and with nearly one in five New Yorkers living below the 

poverty line, urgent action is needed to raise up working women and men in New 

York City and ensure that a full day’s work does not leave families deciding 

whether to pay the rent or put food on the table. 

 

Thank you to the Committee for its attention to this issue and I look forward to 

working with you to bring a local minimum wage to New York City. 










